
State Lands Mapping Joint Subcommittee 
6/7/23 8:00 AM 

Online Meeting via Zoom 
Attendees: 
RMAC: Mark Hemmerlein, Michele L. Tremblay, John Magee, Larry Spencer, Cory Ritz 
LMAC: Mark Hemmerlein 
NHDES: Nisa Marks 
Guest: Shane Bradt 
 
Today’s objective: electronic ground truthing of the tool in a selected geographic area. 
 
Since last meeting Mark and Shane added criteria for parcels >0.5 acre and parcels adjacent to 
conservation land, bringing total possible parcel score up to 10. Shane also added the ability to filter the 
map for only parcels in a particular size range (e.g. 10 – 100 ac.). However, the light-up checklist does 
not include size >0.5 ac. There is also now a comments tab for each parcel. 
 
The public access criterion is whether there is a road that accesses the parcel; it does not evaluate 
whether that road provides access to water. 
 
The group reviewed parcels in Warner. Recommendations on parcel disposal were notated as 
subcommittee recommendations, to differentiate from recommendations reviewed by the full RMAC or 
LMAC. Mark said he will add a domain pulldown with options “subcommittee retain” “RMAC retain” 
“LMAC retain” etc. There will be separate comment fields and recommendation options for RMAC and 
LMAC so the two groups can select the parcels relevant to them and see their respective rationales for 
retention or disposal. 
 
Next meeting will be Thursday June 15 at 8:00 by zoom. 
 
 


